March 1, 2008 Memo to Lake Colby Association Members and Friends


Yesterday, board member Lee Keet spoke to Claude Hutchings, the President of the Adirondack Motor Enthusiasts Club, as did Saranac Lake Mayor Tom Michael and Trustee Susan Waters.  Mr. Hutchings indicated that his group will withdraw its application to use the surface of Lake Colby for auto races on the ice.  He said that his group regretted the controversy that this event had caused, and having spent 1.5 hours reading the Lake Colby Association’s website he understood the reasons for our stance and for that of the AMC.   He was unaware of the Colby Classic ice fishing derby this weekend or that many of the fishing sheds would stay in place until the end of the season, and he thought that alone might make the Lake unsuitable for his event.  He seems to be a thoughtful and courteous gentleman who got caught in a dispute over the acceptable uses of Lake Colby and the necessary permitting steps.  We thanked him for his understanding and apologized for any inconvenience that we had caused.

Our thanks go out to everyone who called, wrote, or appeared for our cause, and we also thank the Village Board for its willingness to hear us after the event had been sanctioned, especially Trustees Waters and Fontana who had the courage to reverse their prior votes after hearing our case.  And we thank the DEC who called the organizers at least three times for information while they worked on a determination of jurisdiction (more on that further on).

This fight was not personal in any way.  It reflected a fundamental conflict between the LCA’s charter and its long-term opposition to the use of high-powered vehicles on Lake Colby and the desire of the Village to attract tourists.  These are not mutually exclusive, in our opinion, and we would welcome the opportunity to work with the SLCC and the Village on designing more events that would make use of the Lake without threatening it.  

There are, in our opinion, a number of positive things and learning opportunities to take away from this experience:

•
The LCA needs to do more to make its positions known to our elected officials, especially newly-elected members of our boards.  Several commented that their institutional memory was only as old as their election date, so prior activities like the conflict over hydrofoil racing on the Lake and its resolution were not known or considered.  That this dispute has now gone on for 15 years, back to the days when water ski events on Lake Colby damaged local property and loon nests and caused our Association to be formed, was a surprise to several.  We need to fix this;

•
We believe that the notice and hearing processes for applications to hold events like this should be looked at.  It is possible, had the affected parties been more aware of this event before its authorization, they could have appeared to present their case and assisted in an acceptable resolution;

•
We need to be proactive in helping the Village, through the SLCC, design events that match the needs of everyone.  We believe that there are numerous events, winter and summer, which we could help design and conduct that would bring people to the region, would be fun and safe, and that would not threaten or damage the Lake;

•
The bizarre finding that NO ONE may have jurisdiction over events that take place on the frozen surfaces of lakes when access to the lake is over private property is worthy of everyone’s attention, and will be something we will ask the various Adirondack advocacy groups and our legislators to pursue;

Again, our thanks to everyone.
Board of Directors, Lake Colby Association

